
HOUSE BILL No. 4274
February 15, 1991, Introduced by ReD. Niederstadt and referred to 

the Committee on Towns and Counties.

A bill to amend section 5b of Act No. 245 of the Public Acts 

of 1929, entitled as amended

"An act to regulate, protect, and conserve the water resources of 
the state, to provide for the control over the pollution of any 
waters of the state and the Great Lakes, to provide for the con­
trol over the alteration of the watercourses and the floodplains 
of all rivers and streams; to create a water resources commis­
sion; to prescribe the powers and duties of certain state agen­
cies and officials; to require the registration of manufacturing 
products, production materials, and waste products where certain 
wastes are discharged; to require permits to regulate the dis­
charge or storage of any substance which may affect the quality 
of the waters of the state and to establish restrictions to 
assure compliance with applicable state standards and to autho­
rize the establishment of permit restrictions and programs to 
assure compliance with applicable federal law and regulations; to 
prohibit the pollution of any waters of the state and the Great 
Lakes; to prohibit the obstruction of the floodways of the rivers 
and streams of the state; to designate the department of natural 
resources as the state agency to cooperate and negotiate with 
other governments and agencies in matters concerning the water 
resources of the state; and to provide penalties and remedies for 
the violation of this act,"

as amended by Act No. 19 of the Public Acts of 1990, being 

section 323.5b of the Michigan Compiled Laws.
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THE PEOPLE OF THE STATE OF MICHIGAN ENACT:
1 S e c t i o n  1. S e ction 5b of Act No. 245 of the P u b l i c  A c t s  of

2 1929, as a m e n d e d  by Act No. 19 of the Pu b l i c  Ac t s  of 1990, b e i n g

3 s e c t i o n  3 2 3 . 5 b  of the M i c h i g a n  C o m p i l e d  Laws, is a m e n d e d  to read

4 as follows:

5 Sec. 5b. (1) A  p e r s o n  shall not o c c u p y  or p e r m i t  the o c c u -

6 p a t i o n  for residential, commercial, or ind u s t r i a l  p u r p o s e s  of

7 lands or to fill or grade or pe r m i t  the f i lling or g r a d i n g  for

8 any p u r p o s e s  other than a g r i c u ltural, of lands in the fl o o d -

9 p l ains, s t r e a m  bed, or c h annel of any stream, as a s c e r t a i n e d  a n d

10 d e t e r m i n e d  for record by the department, or to u n d e r t a k e  or

11 e n g a g e  in any a c t i v i t y  on or wi t h  respect to the lands w h i c h  is

12 d e t e r m i n e d  by the d e p a r t m e n t  to h a r m f u l l y  i n t e r f e r e  w i t h  the d i s -

13 c h a r g e  or s t a g e  c h a r a c t e r i s t i c s  of a stream, u n l e s s  the o c c u p a -

14 tion, filling, grading, or other a c t i v i t y  is p e r m i t t e d  by an

15 o r d e r  or rule of the d e p a r t m e n t  or by a v a l i d  p e r m i t  i s s u e d  by

16 the d e p a r t m e n t .  u n d e r t h e--prov i s i o ns o f law.

17 (2) T H E  D E P A R T M E N T  A N D  TH E  C O M M I S S I O N  SH A L L  N O T  P R O H I B I T  T H E

18 D E V E L O P M E N T  O F  A  LOT U N D E R  TH E  S U B D I V I S I O N  C O N T R O L  A C T  O F  1967,

19 A C T  NO. 288 O F  T H E  P U B L I C  A C T S  O F  1967, B E I N G  S E C T I O N S  560.101 T O

20 560 . 2 9 3  O F  T H E  M I C H I G A N  C O M P I L E D  LAWS, T O  BE U S E D  O R  C A P A B L E  O F

21 B E I N G  U S E D  F O R  R E S I D E N T I A L  PURPOSES, IF A L L  O T H E R  R E Q U I R E M E N T S  O F

22 S T A T U T E  A N D  R U L E S  A R E  MET, IF TH E  LO T  HAS A  M I N I M U M  B U I L D A B L E

23 S I T E  O F  3,000 SQ U A R E  FE E T  O F  ITS A R E A  A T  A  G R A D E  A B O V E  T H E  E L E V A -

24 T I O N  D E F I N I N G  T H E  F L O O D P L A I N  LIMIT. FO R  P U R P O S E S  O F  T H I S  S U B S E C -

25 TION, "GRADE" M E A N S  TH E  N A T U R A L  G R A D E  PLUS A N Y  F I L L  T H A T  H A S  B E E N

26 A D D E D  IN C O M P L I A N C E  W I T H  A P P L I C A B L E  ST A T E  A N D  F E D E R A L  LAW.
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1 S e c t i o n  2. This a m e n d a t o r y  act shall not take effect u n l e s s

2 S e n a t e  Bill No. ______  or House Bill No. 4273 (request

3 no. 01 826'91) of the 86th L e g i s l a t u r e  is e n a c t e d  into law.
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